
Covid-19 Safety Plan 
Teck Northern Cup #5 and Chris Dahlie Open 
February 6, 2022 
 

• No more than 50% spectator capacity present (past race numbers indicate we will be 
well below any concerning crowding). 

• Spectators must maintain 2 m distance from each other unless they live together. 
• Race event area will be the area marked in the following image.  
• Approximate race event area: 

 
 

• The race office will be held in the wax hut which will be closed to general public use 
during the duration of the event. Timing equipment will remain in timing hut. 

• There will be a tent set up outside with equipment for waxing skis as the wax hut will 
not be available for waxing skis.  

• Face coverings must be worn indoors. A face covering is defined in Dec 3, 2021 Order of 
the Provincial Health Officer-Face Coverings as: a medical or non-medical mask; a tightly 
woven fabric; but does not include a small or large clear plastic face shield.  

o Buffs will not be permitted as a face covering in the lodge.  
(see https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-
coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/about-non-medical-masks-face-
coverings.html ) 

o Masks should also be worn outdoors if physical distancing cannot be maintained.  
• The lodge will not be considered part of the race event area but is available to race 

participants and volunteers for accessing gear, warming up, and changing. Lodge parent 
volunteers (2-4 people) will be responsible to monitor number of people in the lodge 

�



and to wipe high touch surfaces (as per current club covid-19 safety plan and protocol). 
Race participants and volunteers will be encouraged to limit time spent in the lodge and 
to leave promptly when the race is finished. (See note below) 

• Volunteer lunch will be served outside in the event area. If soup is served, it will be kept 
warm and served on tables inside the race zone. Lunch volunteers will have priority 
access to the upstairs and kitchen area of the lodge—this will be communicated to 
general club members. Alcohol-based hand-sanitizer will be available at food stations.  

• Club members will receive notice of the race information and race covid-19 safety 
plan—while we will not close the facility to members of the public, they will be aware of 
the event and encouraged to limit time spent in the lodge.  

 
Note about lodge: The lodge will be available as usual as a public facility with the BV Nordic 
Covid-19 safety plan in place. The lodge will remain outside the race zone and can still be 
accessed by the general public. We will have increased volunteers designated to monitor the 
lodge in recognition of the increased number of people who will be at the Nordic Centre for the 
race.  
 
Note about evolving orders: We will continue to monitor the regional and provincial public 
health guidelines and orders for any changes and attempt to keep this safety plan up-to-date.  
 
Reference document: updated Jan 27, 2022 
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/health/about-bc-s-health-care-system/office-of-the-
provincial-health-officer/covid-19/covid-19-pho-order-gatherings-events.pdf 
 
 
(Safety plan updated: Feb 4, 2022) 
 


